On Wednesday, July 8th, Student Activities & Involvement hosted ENGAGE: Virtual Programming, The New Frontier; a panel with virtual programming trailblazers in Student Affairs to provide insight on programming in virtual spaces. The panel consisted of Cat Cramp – Director for Programs, RecSports, Kimone Simmons – Coordinator, Living Learning Initiatives Housing, Kyle Garner – Senate President, Student Government, Harrison DeVoe – President, Reitz Programming Board, and Simmone Horman- Asst. Director, Office of Fraternity & Sorority Affairs. 
The panel indicated that successful virtual events stem from understanding what your event is and therefore what would be the best medium to portray the event. Have a large planning session to discuss what are some realistic things you can do with events your organization does annually, or some new events you want to start up. Work towards meshing ideas and doing new things you maybe could not have done before with an in-person environment only such as connecting with online students or collaborating with other University Organization. Once you have your type of event in mind, it is important to consider additional ways to disperse content within your virtual program. For example, for an informational meeting, consider what the participants are hoping to learn and what the best way to share that information is; could you provide a handout for people to download and follow along with during the meeting? Could you allow options for questions and answers during or after the meeting? Likewise, for showcasing spaces or having interactive events, could you have virtual tours to bring the event to the audience? Would it be possible to meet people along the way? These small features of engagement and accessibility can go a long way into making a virtual program successful. 
Another factor that leads to success of a virtual program is understanding the participant experience. Many students will already be experiencing Zoom fatigue from taking virtual classes and other virtual meetings, so work to think about additional ways to engage your participants or take the events out of Zoom and connect one another in different ways. Some commonly used platforms that have seen success include: Zoom, YouTube Live, Instagram, Facebook, Twitch, Online Games (Houseparty), Kahoots, and social media challenges. Also consider energizing activities in your virtual spaces such as polling, live questions, and physical activity behind the screen. “Spark Activities” from RecSports offers 1 to 3-minute energizers to share in meetings and refocus the minds of participants.  If using Zoom as the primary platform to host meetings and events, it is important that organizations review the great features that are offered for engagement such as polls, breakout rooms, interaction buttons, screen sharing, and the annotation feature. The more engaged you allow participants to be, the more likely the event is to be successful. 
Likewise, think of ways to bring community to a virtual space and find ways to unify the participants into sharing one experience. For example, if your organization has a go to phrase, dance, cheer or pose, could you still do that virtually? Also consider building community and increasing engagement by having thematic meetings and events. One virtual event could be favorite hat day, or fun socks day, and consider incorporating a show and tell portion to allow participants to share their stories and therefore create community and engagement. 

For all virtual events, it goes without saying that spaces should continue to be safe and accessible. If utilizing Zoom, your organization can set up security features that include:
· UFL authenticated only Zoom access
· Meeting passwords 
· Muting all participants
· Turning off participant videos
· Nobody can change their display names
· Turning off or limiting the chat feature

Additionally, Zoom offers the ability to record meetings, but you should always let the participants know you will be recording before starting to ensure they feel comfortable being recorded. All recorded meetings then get uploaded to the Zoom Virtual Cloud where you can share the recording with others, and have access to a transcript and closed captions of the meeting. For any events that you host, you should be thinking about overall accessibility of students to participate. Connect with the Disability Resource Center to learn more on how to create accessible events. It is also important to be mindful of everyone’s ability and access to materials needed to participate in your events. Are you providing spaces for everyone to participate in? Be mindful of the different ways students may want to participate with your events too. Some students may be more inclined to stay in their residence halls and homes while others may want to be around people; how can you cater to all levels of engagement?

Overall, the biggest challenges that organizations will likely face are recruitment and engagement of participants. In person, you can put people in a room for much longer – in a virtual space, you cannot do things for extended periods of time without losing engagement. The sweet spot for virtual events and meetings is 45 minutes to 1 hour. Additionally, be realistic with expectations on what you want to accomplish. Meetings and events in the past that have operated a certain type of way will most likely have to be re-evaluated. Set yourself up for success by creating a Plan A that is Virtual, Plan B that is hybrid, and Plan C that is in person. Also realize that you will have to celebrate the little wins; an event you may have had in the past that had huge attendance is not going to look the same now, but smaller events leave space for you to connect with the people who participate. Your best bet to start with recruitment of new members is utilizing GatorConnect and your Student Organization profile. New students and existing students have been instructed to check GatorConnect for organizations and becoming involved, so as long as you are maintaining your GatorConnect profile and any linked social media accounts, you will be able to connect with prospective members. 

	Finally, be on the look out for emails from Student Activities & Involvement on opportunities for virtual involvement fairs and tabling to start the recruitment and outreach process. 




